
HOUSE COMMITTEE ON COMMERCE

April 8, 1993     Hearing Room D 8:30 a.m.   Tape 21 - 22

MEMBERS PRESENT:  Rep. Eldon Johnson, Chair Rep. Liz VanLeeuwen,
Vice-Chair Rep. Lee Beyer Rep. Lisa Naito Rep. Michael Payne Rep. Bob
Repine Rep. Hedy Rijken Rep. Charles Starr Rep. Bob Tiernan Rep. John
Watt Rep. Cynthia Wooten

STAFF PRESENT:          Marilyn Johnston, Committee Administrator Jan
McComb, Committee Administrator Rick Gaupo, Committee Assistant

MEASURES CONSIDERED:          HB 2720 - Work Session HB 2330 - Work
Session HB 2802 - Work Session HB 2160 - Work Session HB 2362 - Work
Session HB 3121 - Work Session
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These minutes  contain materials  which paraphrase  and/or summarize
statements made during this session. Only text enclosed in quotation
marks report a speaker's  exact words. For  complete contents of the
proceedings, please refer to the tapes. [--- Unable To Translate Graphic
---]

TAPE 21, SIDE A

005    Chair Johnson calls the meeting to order at 8:40 a.m.

WORK SESSION ON HB 2720

Administrator Johnston submits staff measure summary, proposed
amendments, and impact statements (Exhibit A)

034    Rep. Starr explains the bill to the full committee

051    Discussion of the bill >  Rep. VanLeeuwen asks about hours > 
Rep. Wooten states her reasons for supporting the bill

072  MOTION: Rep. Repine  moves HB 2720,  as amended, to  the floor with
 a DO PASS recommendation

VOTE: In a  roll call  vote all members  are present  and vote AYE, and
the motion CARRIES

079    Rep. Starr will carry the bill to the floor

WORK SESSION ON HB 2330

Administrator Johnston submits staff measure summary, proposed
amendments, and impact statements (Exhibit B)

081    Rep. Payne explains the bill to the full committee >  Discussion
of the bill > Chair Johnson  asks whether  there is a  structured way 
to administer the scholarship >  Rep. Naito asks how much is currently
in the scholarship fund. $1760.00



100  MOTION: Rep. Repine  moves HB 2330,  as amended, to  the floor with
 a DO PASS recommendation

VOTE: In a  roll call  vote all members  are present  and vote AYE, and
the motion CARRIES

105    Rep. Payne will carry the bill to the floor

WORK SESSION ON HB 2802

Administrator Johnston submits staff measure summary, proposed
amendments, and impact statements (Exhibit C)

107    Rep. Tiernan explains the bill to the full committee

134  Rep. VanLeeuwen  asks how  this bill  is funded.  Bob Andrews, 
PERS, responds that this is a self-pay method 164  Rep. Tiernan asks
whether  this benefit is 100%  self-pay. Yes. Gloria English explains
that not all spouses can pick up insurance

243  MOTION: Rep. Repine  moves HB 2802,  as amended, to  the floor with
 a DO PASS recommendation

VOTE: In  a roll  call vote  all members  present vote  AYE, and  the
motion CARRIES.  Chair Johnson is excused

WORK SESSION ON HB 2160

Administrator McComb submits staff measure summary, proposed amendments,
and impact statements (Exhibit D)

260    Rep. VanLeeuwen explains the bill to the full committee

284  MOTION: Rep.  Watt moves  HB 2160,  as amended,  to the  floor with
 a DO PASS recomendation

VOTE: In  a roll  call vote  all members  present vote  AYE, and  the
motion CARRIES.  Chair Johnson is excused

300    Rep. VanLeeuwen will carry the bill to the floor

WORK SESSION ON HB 2362

Administrator McComb submits staff measure summary, proposed amendments,
and impact statements (Exhibit E)

307    Rep. VanLeeuwen explains the bill to the full committee

348  James  Park,  Building  Codes  Agency, clarifies  that  the  agency
never has regulated and never intended to regulate the little ride
outside of stores >  Rep. Tiernan asks who is sponsoring the bill. >
Rep.  Beyer asks whether  the shift of  responsibility will require
insurance companies to conduct inspections.  Yes

TAPE 22, SIDE A

009   >  Rep.  Watt:  Why  is  bungie-jumping  specified?  This  bill
specifically includes bungie-jumping in amusement activities, so they
would be inspected along with other amusement rides 075    >  Rep.
Repine asks about pony rides 092    > Rep. Watt talks about the



difficulty of obtaining insurance

098  MOTION: Rep.  Watt moves  HB 2362,  as amended,  to the  floor with
 a DO PASS recommendation

VOTE: In  a roll  call vote  all members  present vote  AYE, and  the
motion CARRIES.  Chair Johnson is excused

WORK SESSION ON HB 3121

Administrator McComb submits staff measure summary, proposed amendments,
and impact statements (Exhibit F)

110    Rep. Repine presents overview of the bill

194    Rep. Wooten highlights the sections of the bill 240    >  Rep.
Watt asks about the language of "satisfactory to the director" 259    > 
Rep. Watt asks what guidelines there are 282  > Rep.  Beyer asks whether
 this license is  much like a  real estate broker's license 324    > 
Rep. Naito clarifies who testified in opposition to the bill 337    > 
Rep. Beyer asks whether this is an attempt to lock out other people 350 
  Rep. Wooten continues explanation of the bill

TAPE 21, SIDE B

026    >  Rep. Watt asks about the initial license and renewal fees

040    Rep. Wooten finishes explanation of the bill

139    Rep. VanLeeuwen mentions that the bill is for consumer protection

150    Rep. Repine says that the bill is very complex and needs more
time

223    Chair Johnson adjourns the meeting at 9:50 a.m.

Submitted by               Reviewed by

Reviewed by

Rick Gaupo              Jan McComb

Marilyn Johnston Committee Clerk            Committee Administrator

Committee Administrator



EXHIBIT LOG:

A - HB 2720, Staff, 7 pages B - HB 2330, Staff, 5 pages C - HB 2802,
Staff, 6 pages D - HB 2160, Staff, 6 pages E - HB 2362, Staff, 8 pages F
- HB 3121, Staff, 10 pages


